The Southeastern Oklahoma Continuum of Care

The Southeastern Oklahoma Continuum of Care is committed to prevent and

end the tragedy of homelessness among individuals and families.

Serving Atoka, Bryan, Carter, Choctaw, Coal, Haskell, Hughes, Johnston, Latimer, LeFlore, Love, Marshall, McCurtain, McIntosh, Murray, Muskogee, Okfuskee, Okmulgee, Pittsburg, Pontotoc, and Pushmataha Counties.

SPECIAL FOLLOW-UP MEETING

Tuesday September 1, 2021

1:30 P.M.

Via Zoom

Minutes

Linda Love, Chair, called the meeting to order.  There are $305,873 in ESG- CV2 Set Aside funds available to the Continuum for a special project.

The Ad Hoc Training Committee reported the following information.

Sarah Frye reported Collaborative Solutions can provide the following training.  We are setting up a meeting with them to discuss detailed information so they can provide a more accurate quote.

· Trauma Informed Care
· Collective Trauma (2 part series) 
· Landlord Engagement and Marketing
· Capacity Development (topics tbd)
· Case Management 101 (2-4 part series... we would like to expand on this topic)
Bridges Out of Poverty in Muskogee may be able to provide training at a location in our Continuum.  Sarah is checking with Treasure McKinley to determine if this is possible.  Several CoC members gave good feedback on Bridges Out of Poverty.

Brandie Risenhoover reported on in person First Aid training at the Kiamichi Technology Center in McAlester.  The instructor is $130, certification cards are $5.50 per student, and classes are limited to 24 students.  The draft budget includes six classes.  The thought is to have them at different locations in the CoC area.

Linda Love reported on trauma informed care research conducted by Amanda Prewett.  She sent information on three presenters:  Mark Yarbrough from Texas, Jackie Steyn from OU, and Cheryl Step with Creating Resilience.  Mark Yarbrough focuses on employee burnout.  His fee is from $2500-$7500 plus travel expenses.  Jackie Steyn provided the original trauma informed care training for the KI BOIS domestic violence shelters when they transitioned around six years ago. She does not charge a fee.  We would pay her travel expenses and a small stipend.  Cheryl Step coordinates a group of 31 trainers across the state who train on Adverse Childhood Experiences (ACEs), the impact of ACEs on people’s lives, and how we, as community members, can help build resilience in those who have experienced ACEs. These trainings are free.  She also provides training and consulting through her business, Creating Resilience.  There is a formal fee structure for her business.  
Linda Love reported on SSI/SSDI Outreach, Access, and Recovery (SOAR) training.  Linda contacted Tammie Vail the State Team Lead to get some information.  There is an adult and child version of SOAR training.  There is no cost to the training.  It takes approximately 20 hours to complete each of the versions individually.  It takes about 30 hours to complete them together.  The goal is to have a minimum of 1 SOAR certified staff person in each county in the CoC.  The draft budget allows for 36 staff: 21 Adult certified, 10 Child certified, and five dually certified.  The proposal is to reimburse agencies for the staff time spent in training based on the hours listed above.  Bonuses for those completing the training were brought up at the last meeting.  Linda contacted Jessica Izquierdo to determine if this is an eligible ESG-CV2 expense.  Jessica contacted the HUD regional technical assistance provider to ask about the bonuses.  The answer is it appears to be an eligible expense.  Both Jessica and the TA would like us to submit a question through HUD’s Ask A Question (AAQ) to get an official answer.  The time required to complete a client application is 4-8 hours depending on complexity.  Linda asked the SOAR certified SSVF case managers how many applications they average in a year.  The answer was around 2.  The case managers reported they used their training frequently to help clients that have already applied for SSI/SSDI and are awaiting a determination.  
Linda also reported on other training options including bed bugs, Narcan, blood borne pathogens, and leadership.  Sarah elaborated on the leadership training.

Sarah reported on her contact with Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services regarding de-escalation training.  It is more of a “train the trainer” class and costs $900.

Housing First training will also be included in the training agenda.  There was discussion over the training topics.

Christie Baldridge mad a motion to approve the training topics presented and authorize the Training Committee to move forward with the multi-faceted training curriculum as the CoC’s special project.  Sarah Frye seconded the motion.  No further discussion. Motion passed.

The unallocated application funds and potential excess special project funds were discussed.  Linda Love reported she spoke with the ESG-CV2 applicants to see if they could spend additional funds.  All but The Grace Center said they could spend the funds.  All agencies were reminded they will need to meet spending thresholds.  

Sarah Frye made a motion to equally divide the unallocated application funds between Ada Homeless Services, Deep Fork Community Action, INCA Community Services, and KI BOIS Community Action.  Christie Baldridge seconded.  There was further discussion.  Ashley Benz asked The Grace Center if they budgeted for an HMIS computer and other technology they might need.  They did not.  It was suggested they accept some extra funds for their technology needs.  

Sarah Frye amended her motion to give $10,000 to The Grace Center and equally divide the remaining unallocated application funds between Ada Homeless Services, Deep Fork Community Action, INCA Community Services, and KI BOIS Community Action.  Christie Baldridge seconded.  No further discussion.  Motion passed.  Linda Love again reminded the agencies they will have to meet spending thresholds at six and nine months.

Sarah Frye brought up that Community Cares Partners has suspended taking applications for six weeks.  A plethora of discussion followed.

There was discussion regarding the Set Aside funds.  The group consensus was to wait until the training budget is finalized before making a decision on the remaining Set Aside funds.

Linda Love reminded the membership that someone will need to write the Set Aside grant and manage the grant.  Linda reported that she is not available to write the grant since HUD has released the Continuum of Care NOFO.  There was very little discussion and no volunteers.  Sarah Frye said she would write the application if she can get some help.  Laura Akers with The Grace Center and Linda Love volunteered to help.  Christie Baldridge volunteered Deep Fork Community Action to be the applicant, manage the grant, and be the fiscal agent.  
Linda Love thanked everyone for their attendance.  Meeting adjourned.

Members in attendance:  Linda Love, Patty Underwood, Christie Baldridge, Janci Jeannotte, Brandie Risenhoover, Sarah Frye, Laura Akers, Ashely Benz, Lauren Conant,

John Ford, Jana Thompson, Terri Cole, Amber Freemon, LaQuita Thornley.
